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December 1, 2020 
 
Dear NLSD Family, 
 
As part of the Saskatchewan Safe School Plan, there is a section that outlines Safe Alternatives that focus 
on the contingency plans to ensure the continuation of education in a safe learning environment. There 
are four levels of education delivery: 
 

• Level 1: Full in-class learning with some additional measures to ensure student and staff safety. 

• Level 2: Full in-class learning – Mask usage for students and staff, as per the guidance provided 
to school divisions by Saskatchewan's Chief Medical Health Officer. 

• Level 3: Reduced in-class learning. This may include establishing cohorts and hybrid learning 
models as considerations. 

• Level 4: Transition to alternative learning opportunities offered by divisions. Which means 
transitioning to mandatory remote learning. 

 

Northern Lights School Division #113 will implement Level 4 in all of our schools. 
 
Start Date: Monday, January 4, 2021 
Tentative date to resume classes in school: Monday, January 18, 2021 
 
We appreciate your patience as our staff make the shift to Level 4. Please note that this may evolve by 
emerging health risk assessments as determined by the Saskatchewan Health Authority. 
 
If you/your child has any symptoms of COVID-19, please call HealthLine at 811 and remain at home. If 
medical attention is required, please call ahead to your health care provider. If it is an emergency 
requiring urgent attention, call 911. 
 
Please know that we are here to support you and your family. We sincerely appreciate all your help and 
support as we work together to mitigate risks.  
 
I am grateful for the dedicated staff members in our all of our schools who are adapting quickly to 
ensure student learning is maintained.  
 
Thank you for your understanding as our schools make this shift and your continued support as we 
navigate this pandemic. 
 
tiniki/marsi cho, 
 
 
 
 
Jason Young 
Director of Education 


